SELECTMEN BUSINESS MEETING
Wednesday, November 6, 2017
Cornish Fire Station 5:00 pm
Minutes

CALL TO ORDER:

The meeting was called to order by the Selectmen at 5:00 pm.,

I

II.

ROLL CALL

Present were Selectmen: Matt Cama, Carlton Candage, Town Clerk: Kaye
Blake, Deputy Clerk; Anna Kennedy and Fire Department’s John Bailey

Dan was not present due to storm patrol.

A. Review of Payroll and A/P Warrants signed and approved.

B. Fairgrounds — MMA request, Carlton has been looking for the pins,
cannot find them. Need to contact MMA to find out about ROW.
Carlton stated he has notes regarding a No Sale.

C. John Bailey of Fire Department, Brought to the Selectmen the concern
of changes being made to Water Level Ordinance without approval or
vote, all changes use to be highlighted/and should remain as this was,

and then changes should be made after full approval/vote.

REPORTS FROM TOWN OFFICE AND TOWN OFFICIALS
REVIEW OF PAYROLL AND ACCOUNTS PAYABLE WARRENTS

A. Kaye Blake, Town Clerk
2017 BETR & 801°s was brought to the selectmen’s attention for review.
Green Tree Cannibus was brought to the selectmen’s attention, and we will

give to CEO, Wes Sutherland for further review.

B. Anna Kennedy, Deputy Clerk

We will be having GA review/training, Carlton Candage will be present also,
with Gerard on December 4"

C. Selectmen

There js nothing to update, as of yet, per Matt, regarding the IT order status. [Deleted: will




III.

IV.

VI

VIL
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WRITTEN COMMUNICATION

All of the ARF’s were addressed and Carlton is handling all of them.

COMMENTS FROM PUBLIC

OLD BUSINESS

Carlton is going to follow-up with Erica Sterry regarding the E911 status
pending on Norton Street.

Matt is still investigating into Trio to the inquiry concerning Visions
conversions.

NEW BUSINESS THAT NEED TO MOVE TO NEXT SBM MEETING
Dan Sherman’s meeting regarding Pike Hall updates/issues.

ADJOURNMENT

6:56 PM



